
Witness appeal following two
car  collision  on  Parkhead
Drive

Police  have  appealed  for  witnesses  following  a  two-car
collision involving a yellow Peugeot 107 and a black BMW which
took place on Parkhead Drive, near to the  junction with
Murrayburn Road, at around 7.25pm on Friday night.

Officers  have  confirmed  that  a  22-year-old  man  was  later
charged with various road traffic offences and he will be
reported to the Procurator Fiscal.

Constable Grant Hastie of Police Scotland’s  Roads Policing
Unit said: “Fortunately, no one was seriously injured in this
collision, however I’m appealing to anyone who was in the area
and who might have witnessed this incident to come forward.

“I’m  especially  keen  to  hear  from  anyone  who  saw  either
vehicle before the collision itself.

“If  you  have  relevant  information  please  contact  Police
Scotland on 101 or alternatively an anonymous report can be
made through the charity Crimestoppers on 0800 555 111.”
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